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Dear Parents/Carers,  

It is hard to believe we are nearly at the end of the 

term.  The teachers have lots of exciting plans for 

next week as the children finish their current topics 

and move onto their next topics after the Easter 

break.  

As I visit classrooms around the school it is so clear to 

see that the children are really engaged in all that 

they are doing and their topics are bringing their 

learning to life. Whether this is in Year 1 when I am 

told lots of interesting facts and information all about 

the Great Fire of London, Year 3 where the children 

are engrossed in their work 

about predators or in Year 5 

where the children are using the 

film Coco as a stimulus for 

writing.  

Have a great weekend, lets hope the sun stays out!  

Graham Almond - proud Headteacher 

Diary Dates 

Thursday 4th April 

Reception Trip to Rand Farm 

Friday 5th April  

Year 3 Non-Uniform Day –Y3 only! 

Friday 5th April  

End of Term 4 

Saturday 6th April  

Chapel Great British Spring Clean  

10.30am at Well Vale Drive Car Park  

Tuesday 23rd April 8.45am 

Start of Term 5  

Wednesday 24th April  

Year 3/4 Trip to The Deep 

Attendance  

Our attendance is still improving but we have not hit 
the heights of previous weeks this week. We break 
up for the Easter holidays on Friday. Please make 
sure your child is in school each and everyday. Thank 
you 
Reception:  94.78% 
 
Year 1:  99.09%
  
Year 2:  98.18% 
 
Year 3:  97.78% 
 
Year 4:  98.40% 
 
Year 5:  95% 
 
Year 6:   86.67% 

Mothers’ Day Lunch 

Thank  you to all our Mums who came to have lunch 

with us today. It was very busy but we got everyone 

served and we made sure all our Mums ate with all of 

their children! Thank you to Mrs Richardson and Mrs 

Cook for their hard work in preparing the extra 

meals. The food, as always, was delicious.  



Chapel Champions - 29th March 2019 

 
 Achievement Award Value Award: Communication 

Reception  Maddie: working really hard in phonics and making 

fantastic progress with her writing.  

Alfie: great improvement in his communication            

and language skills.  

Year 1 Keira: thoughtful questions for the range on our 

school trip on Thursday.  

Hollie: using her questioning skills to extend her       

learning.  

Year 2 Daisy: an excellent start to her explanation text.  Neveah: listening carefully on our trip and giving        

answers to our guide.  

Year 3 Alfie: his detailed explanations in his work on 

length.  

Ryley: including key Maths vocabulary when talking 

about solving a problem.  

Year 4 Lacey: amazing fraction work in Maths.  Connor: for communicating his ideas sensibly in Maths 

to his peers.  

Year 5 Esmee: amazing replication of Frida Kahlo’s art-

work. 

Leo: for fantastic improvement in his written               

communication.  

Year 6 Riley: for his fantastic Maths work week—we’re 

cracking dividing by 10! 

Kaydon: explaining our English work to others and     

helping them to catch up.  

House Points 

With one week to go the House Point totals are as 

follows. Every House Point counts!  

Sandilands     738 

Donna Nook  714 

Gibraltar Point  771 

Anderby Creek  723 

Sporting Events 

It has been a very 

busy sporting week. 

The children attended the Cross Country event on 

Tuesday with some amazing performances. On 

Wednesday Mr Borrell and Mrs Harrison took a group 

of children to a Change for Life event at Skegness 

Grammar Sch. Well done to all those children !

Tesco Bags of Help  

The school is currently part 

of the Tesco Bags of Help 

scheme to help fund a new Early Years outdoor 

space. Cast your vote for our project using the token 

you are given at the check-out in store each time 

you shop at: 

Tesco Express on Queensway, Ingoldmells.  

Tesco Superstore on Richmond Dr, Skegness.  

Thank you for your support.   Chapel Great British Spring Clean 

We are pleased to be working 
with the Chapel Residents 
Association on a number of 
projects over the next few 
months. Our first event is to be 
supporting the Great British Spring Clean project.  
Our event will take place on  Saturday 6th April 2019 
between 10.30am and 12.30pm.   
 
Resident Association members and volunteers will 
meet at the Well Vale Drive Car Park ready for a 
10.30am start. It would be great to have the support 
of children and their parents and carers from the 
village for this excellent event.  
 
There will be a special Easter gift for all those children 
from school attending. This will be presented in 
assembly after the Easter holidays.  

Year 3 Non Uniform Day 

The children in Year 3 are having a non-uniform day 

on Friday 5th April as a reward for the best class 

attendance in Term 3. Only Year 3!  


